The Beale Trust

Minutes of meeting held on 18th September 2009

Present: Andrew Beale, Susan Clayton, Trevor Beale (part of meeting).

1. Apologies received from Philippa Beale and Sally Clayton.

2. The minutes of the meeting held on 19th September 2008 were approved.

3. The minutes of the meeting held on 1st June 2009 were approved.

4. Matters arising.  It was reported that though the Inland Revenue had sought £200 in tax last financial year this was found to have been charged in error.  No tax had been paid during the year.

5. The accounts of the Trust for 2008-9 were received.   It was noted the accounts have received the auditor’s approval.  The summary of the Trust’s income and expenditure 1996/7 to 2008/9 was reviewed.

6. No requests had been received for donations to Beales Ltd staff experiencing hardship.

7. It was noted that the Trust will not receive any dividend this autumn from Beale’s Ltd.  Given the harsh economic climate it was agreed the cash currently in the Trust’s accounts be all used as donations.  Donations for 2009 to be £650.

8. Charity commission return.  This item was not discussed as Philippa was not at the meeting.  It was requested that in future a copy of the Trust’s report to the Charity Commissioners be circulated to all trustees.

9. Andrew to get the master copy of the Declaration of Trust document from the solicitors who currently store it and transfer it to Beale’s Ltd fireproof storage facility.  A copy of the document to be put on the Beale’s Ltd website.   The document to be reviewed at the next trust meeting.

10. The Trustees noted the slightly changed proposal received from Beale’s Ltd to buy back shares.  It was agreed the decision taken on 1st June 2008 to sell 1200 shares should stand.

11. The next meeting of the Trust to be in September 2010.

